Minutes December 7, 2016 LHC approved
Quorum Cliff Oster, Kathie Beam, Mike Sweeney, Dennis McClary 
Minutes from November 2, 2016   Motion to accept by Kathie, 2nd by Cliff. Passed
Acknowledge Guests: Lou Beam, Selectman
Treasurer:  1. Kathie reports our bank balance is $7850.77. The Town paid the final Griffin bill of $9,486.14 Inv #1502. LHC will transfer that same amount back to the town once we receive our final LCHIP check of $10,664.80. Moose just sent their $5000 2nd half. This will leave us about $9009. for the next matching grant.
Correspondence:  1. Jenna Lapachinski of LCHIP visited the Meetinghouse on November 8th to do the LCHIP Round 13 Grant final inspection and review of our final budget report. All was in order and our final 20% of the $53,000 grant will be mailed once our updated Stewardship Agreement has been filed with the Sullivan County Registrar of Deeds. 2. All required paper work to receive the final 50% of the $10,000 Moose Plate Grant has been filed and approved by Amy Dixon. A check should arrive any day now. 
Archival Update:  1. Carole-Anne offers to orient anyone interested in the Archive Room. Much work can be done and CA can help us list what should be done. Further discussion tabled until additional LHC members are present.
Web/Facebook update.  Tabled until additional LHC members are present.
Meetinghouse  update  1 Lou put the topic of steeple (tower section) clapboard repair before the selectmen. They agree to ask Griffin for a quote on several options for the extent of clapboard repair. The steeple is an immediate need but if financially possible he would like to do the west, south and north sides as well.  Jenna Lapachinski suggests we apply for an LCHIP grant Round 16 (awards in Dec 2017) for this repair. 
Old Business: 1.Last month we discussed the use of the Meetinghouse for historic displays, for NH Humanities Council presentations, for a social event centered on “Your Favorite Antique”, presenters to school children on citizenship. Discussion tabled until additional LHC members are present. 2. Our next meeting, January will be held in the Muni Bldg as will February and March.

New Business : 1. Walk way to the Holden Hill door? Get ideas from LCHIP and NHDHR for the type that would meet the Secretary of the Interior’s Standards. Tabled. 2. If we get on National Historic Register we are more likely to additional financial help for such things as fire suppression for the whole building. Tabled
Adjourn Motion to adjourn by Kathie, 2nd by Mike. Passed.
